Town of Lexington Planning Board October 11, 2022
The Planning Board meeting was opened at 6:30PM by Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

Planning Board Members Present: Vice Chair, Beverly Dezan, Board Member, Taris Charysyn, Board Member, Nancy Orr, Board Member, Casey Scieszka
Absent  Chair, Jenni Cawein
Others Present: Lisa Gorman, John Musacchia, Zenon Sporton, Mike Sporton, Scott Ouimet
Review and Approve Minutes from August 9, 2022
On a motion by Beverly Dezan and seconded by Taris Charysyn the following was,

ADOPTED:
Ayes – 4 Dezan, Charysyn, Orr, Scieszka


Nays - 0

Therefore the Planning Board approved the minutes from the August 9th meeting.
Special Use Permit: Lisa Gorman & John Musacchia

John & Lisa brought an arial view of their property of 416 acres, accessed by Park Rd which is off 23C in the town of Lexington.  There are also existing separate lots of 15 acres & 16 acres that have a barn, sap house, stalls and main living house on them. They propose to develop the large acreage into an event venue to host weddings, yoga retreats, etc. They would like to build a large barn to house these events and also build several cabins spread out over the property for lodging. Many concerns were raised and discussed. An Engineer who was was present for another matter gave them some advice on what would be required to even undertake something such as this large. John & Lisa both have a much better understanding on how to proceed to meet all the varied requirements not just from the Town of Lexington, but also the DEP and Dept. of Health. No Special Use Permit was granted at this time.
Minor Subdivision: Zenon Sporton Tax ID 145.05-1-9
Scott Ouimet, representing Zenon Sporton presented completed survey maps. Maps show proposed minor subdivision of 2 lots. Lot 1 is 2.37 acres with an existing building, 2 garages, a greenhouse and 2 sheds. Lot 2 is 2.73 acres on which a house will be built next year. A cement pad for a garage is intended to be poured before the freezing temperatures arrive, so that building of the garage can happen over the winter.  A public hearing is scheduled for November 8, 2022 at 6:30 followed by regular planning board meeting.  
Adjourn

On a motion by Casey Scieszka and with none opposed Chair, Beverly Dezan adjourned the meeting at 7:10 pm.






Respectfully Submitted,







Beth Martin, Planning Board Secretary

